
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Eastern Region Office 

4601 North Monroe St., Spokane, WA 99205-1295 • 509-329-3400 
February 28, 2023 
 
Gregory Ronczka 
Vice President Environment & Sustainability 
Heidelberg Materials 
300 E. John Carpenter Freeway 
Irving, Texas 75062-2727 
 
RE: Facility Name Change for National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 

WA0045586 – Lehigh Cement Company 

Dear Gregory Ronczka: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) received a letter dated December 23, 2022 requesting to 
change the facility name for NPDES permit WA0045586 from Lehigh Cement Company, LLC to 
Heidelberg Materials. A transfer form was also received February 22, 2023, a copy of the letter 
and the form are included at the end of this letter. 

The form, when completed and signed by both the old and new parties, and approved by 
Ecology, automatically transfers the permit to the new owner/operator. By signing the form, 
the new owner/operator agrees to assume all responsibility, coverage, and liability of the 
permit as of the effective date of the sale or lease. Ecology accepted the form on February 22, 
2023 with the permit transfer effective January 1, 2023. 

Ecology is unable to change the business name on the permit because the permit is currently 
expired and has been administratively extended; the name will officially change when a 
renewal permit is issued. 

As a reminder, General Condition G4 of the NPDES permit requires you to give notice to 
Ecology, as soon as possible, but no later than 180 days prior to any proposed physical 
alterations or additions to the permitted facility, production increases, or process modification 
which will result in: 1) the permitted facility being determined to be a new source pursuant to 
40 CFR 122.29(b); 2) a significant change in the nature or an increase in quantity of pollutants 
discharged; or 3) a significant change in the Permittee’s sludge use or disposal practices. 

Please contact Diana Washington at (509) 385-5529 or by email at 
Diana.Washington@ecy.wa.gov if you have questions about the name change for the permit 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Adriane P. Borgias 
Section Manager 
Water Quality Program 
Eastern Regional Office
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APB:sj 
cc: Brent Miller, Geosyntec Consultants, Inc. 
 David Parkinson, Geosyntec Consultants, Inc. 
 Brian Petty, Geosyntec Consultants, Inc. 
 Diana Washington, PE, WQP Permit Manager, Ecology Eastern Region 
 Art Jenkins, PE, WQ Permit Unit Supervisor, Ecology Eastern Region 
 



Gregory Ronczka 
Heidelberg Materials 
February 28, 2023 
Page 3 of 4 
 
Figure 1: Lehigh Hanson Letter to Request Facility Name Change 
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Figure 1: Lehigh Hanson Facility Name Transfer Form 

 


